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16th September 2021 
 
 
 
Re:  Visit to Auckland University from 17th January – 10th April 2022 
 
 
 
Dear Dr Siw Killengreen and Ingrid Jensvoll 
 
On the behalf of the School of Learning, Development and Professional Practice, The Faculty of 
Education and Social Work at The University of Auckland, I am pleased to invite you to be at visiting 
researcher for a period of three months: 17th January – 10th April 2022. 
 
During your stay, you will work with Vivienne Mackisack and other colleagues collaborating on both 
sustainable education and indigenous knowledge and language. Your focus will be on how these 
subjects are understood and developed in schools. We look forward to you sharing your expertise with 
us through informal collegial discussion and possible presentations. 
 
During your time at The University of Auckland, you will be provided with office space, and all the 
facilities granted to faculty members including invitations to our department meetings and seminars. 
 
It is my understanding that you will provide your own funding, to cover all the expenses of your stay at 
The University of Auckland, including housing and health insurance. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
A/Professor Marek Tesar, PhD 
Head of School and Associate Dean International 
Learning, Development and Professional Practice 
Education and Social Work, The University of Auckland, New Zealand 
Mobile: +64 21 100 9296 
President, Philosophy of Education Society of Australasia (PESA) 
Chair, Reconceptualising Early Childhood Education (RECE) Steering Committee  
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